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Athens Township upcoming road projects, detours, and delays: 

 The Thomas Avenue Bridge (T105) over the Cayuta Creek will be closed at 8 am on Friday, June 
30th for repairs to the steel deck. It is expected to reopen by 3 pm. Road closure signs will be 
placed near both ends of the bridge while repairs are being made.  
 

 The re-decking of the bridge on Round Top Road (T-317) near Wolcott Hollow Road will begin on 
July 12th and is expected to take 6 to 8 weeks to complete. The detour will be from the Wolcott 
Hollow Road (SR 4018) to Gateway Industrial Park Road (T- 319) to Pump Station Hill Road (T- 
318) to Murray Creek Road (T-321).  

 

 Dust control oil is planned for evening and night-time application in front of occupied residents 
located within 200 feet from the road starting about 8 pm on July 19th. Fresh oil signs will be 
placed along the routes. The drying time is about 30-45 minutes after the application, please 
allow the materials to dry before driving on them.  The roads that will be treated are: Campbell 
Road, Cole Hollow Road, Highland Drive, Meadowlark Drive, Weaver Road, Beaver Pond Road, 
Braddock Road, Round Top Road, Pump Station Hill, Sutliff Hill Road, MacAfee Road, Alleyhoot 
Road, Murphy Road, Chamberlain Road, Bluebird Road, Orcutt Creek Road.  

 

 The Thomas Avenue Bridge (T105) over the Cayuta Creek is being replaced starting in the fall of 
2023 (dates will be announced when they are finalized). The local car detour around this 
structure will be to take North Lehigh avenue to Spring Street to Cayuta Street cross over the 
Mill Town Road Bridge in Sayre which continues into Mill Town and continues on to Wildwood 
Road; or to Shepard Road toward Barton NY.  The truck detour is to take East Lochart Street, 
Riverside Drive (SR 1043), Front Street (SR1066), Route 199 to Route 220 North, to Route 17 to 
Spring Street to Cayuta Street.   

 

 The Wilawana Road Bridge (SR-40220 over the Chemung River near Tozers Landing is scheduled 
to be worked on in spring of 2025. The bridge will be closed in the east bound direction with 
traffic detoured on Wilawana Road (T-303) to the White Wagon Road (T301) to NY Route 86 to 
State Route 220.  


